
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

A place where we call Home! 

April 2014 dates to remember. 
   April 6th … Day light saving ends at 2 am clocks back 1 hour. 
   April 8th … End of  Microsoft XP operating System support.  
   April 11th …End of  School Term 1. 
   April 18th …Good Friday. 
   April 19th …Easter Saturday.  
   April 20th …Easter Sunday. 
   April 21st  …Easter Monday. 
   April 25th …ANZAC day. 
   April 28th …Start of  School Term 2. 

Written and Printed by the Editor: Dennis Williams 
  3 Ridgelands Drive, Sanctuary Point  2540      Telephone: (02) 4443 3394 
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Welcome to my  SANCTUARY POINT A 
 CONCERNED CITIZENS NEWSLETTER 

 

April 2014 ... Vol. 039 
 

and web site at 
sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com 

HAPPY   
 EASTER 

2014 



 
 

    

 
 
 
 
 

 
When you read this current 

issue and if  you would like a 
copy of  previous  issues, I 

can not send you a hard copy, 
however, If  you have access 
to the internet... Log into my 

Web Site at 

 ( sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com ) 

   Sunday 16th March 2014 will be re-
membered as a day the Marine Rescue 
Jervis Bay commissioned their category 
two rescue vessel JB30 and dedicated the 
name of  the vessel, after a gentleman 
and officer of  the Marine Rescue and 
former Royal Volunteer Coastal Patrol, 
for over 20 years of  dedication and un-
questionable loyalty to the service of  
saving lives at sea. The name of  
WAYNE WALKER has been assigned to 
the newly purchased vessel and if  this 

vessel is only half  as reliable as its namesake, it also will be destined to perform 
with the dignity and reliability of  experience, required of  all members of  Marine 
Rescue NSW. 
 

   The above photo shows JB20 “Wayne Walker” under full throttle off  the breakwa-
ters of  HMAS Creswell with Wayne Walker at the control (helm). To be at the con-
trol of  any rescue vessel of  Marine Rescue is an experience... The photo below 
rightly places Wayne Walker behind the 
helm of  the Colin Woods, a reclassified 
category four and refitted rescue vessel, 
which he fought and won the purchase for 
Jervis Bay under the Coastal Patrol. 
 

   To me Wayne Walker was then, is now 
and will always be a skipper first,  a com-
mander next and a vessel last, who I had 
the honour and pleasure to serve under 
his command. 
 

Congratulations Wayne on the honour of  
the commissioning of  the Wayne Walker! 
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      Let us stop awhile! And consider the benefits of 
Sanctuary Point; 

 
    A village by the basin, where you can breath clean air, you can 
sail and swim and fish upon and there's much more to share. There is 
water ski and snorkelling, or scuba if you must, there are barbeques 
and picnic spots, for you to stay till dusk. 
 
   You have seen the graceful pelicans, on the waters of the basin, 
it’s no wonder where their living, it’s the reason they're complacent. 
And the mountains in the background, as the inlet ebbs and flows, 
it’s a sight we hold so dearly and it’s everyone who knows. 
 
   There are parks and walks and lots of trees, with beauty all 
around, there is Basketball and Cricket and football to be found. 
You can play a game of tennis, of golf or bowls in style and the peo-
ple of the Village, you can see it in their smile. 
 
   And the shopping is a plenty, there are many bargains here, there 
are shops for all occasions and they’re all located near. So when 
you come to our town, it’s the village near the coast, it’s the 
natures gift, the Sanctuary, it’s the splendour, we have most! 
                                                                                                                         
                                                                                                                            D.O.W. Sept 2011                    
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Dob in a 
Wrong … 
You Know 
it’s Right! 
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    In appreciate of the overwhelming acceptance 
from the people of Sanctuary Point and other 
parts of the Bay & Basin, of our newly appointed 

Dental Centre within Sanctuary Point, we give you our promise, that while we 
have... ‘ Professionals,’ in our name, you can be assured, that the service we give 
to you, will stand up to the name we practice under! Modern Healthcare 
professionals. Please phone or call into our modern Dental Centre and speak 
to our friendly staff at  6 Paradise Beach Road, Sanctuary Point 2540. 

Inserted by the Editor as a  
community Service  For 

   Sanctuary Point Modern Healthcare Professionals 

 

SALE OF THE OLD SANCTUARY RESTAURANT. 
 

   I have been itching to know what is going to happen to the old Sanc-
tuary Restaurant at Sanctuary Point and today, Monday 31st March 
2014 I had the pleasure to speak with Marty Stanfield, Property Con-
sultant for L J Hooker Sanctuary Point and I have been informed that 
L J Hooker has sold the property to a young couple in the Bay & Basin 
area, who intend to upgrade and revamp it back to a wonderful restau-
rant in the Sanctuary Point area. 
 

   While speaking with Marty on Real Estate issues in Sanctuary Point, 
I was pleased to hear that property values are starting to pick up and 
quite a number of properties, that have been slow to sell have now sold 
and new properties on the market have a faster turnover than in the 
past. 
 

   I believe Sanctuary Point to be a wonderful place to bring up your 
family or enjoy a well deserved retirement, but! If you decide to sell 

your property... Marty will be happy to assess your property and make 
suggestions that will make selling your property, much sooner. 

 

 Contact Marty Stanfield at L J Hooker Sanctuary Pont on 
Mobile:  0404 082 841  Phone: 02 4443 9666 



 
 

Page 5 

     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The above advertisement, is Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service. 

 Richard (Dick) Manwarring has realised his dream to make a 
difference for Cancer Patients. 

 

   With the help of a generous public, the members of the Bay & Basin 
Cancer Support Group and the united dedication and generosity from 

the many supporters, who have followed Richard throughout his 
Code C Benefit Night campaigns. The photos shown here, represents 
the accumulation of preparations that were necessary, to turn the Toy-
ota HiAce Commuter Bus into the Bay & Basin Patient Transport Ser-
vice Commuter Bus, which will convey Bay & Basin cancer patients, to 
and from the Shoalhaven Cancer Care Centre, where they can now re-
ceived their treatment locally, instead of the long hall they endured, 
when they had to have their treatment at Wollongong or Sydney. 

  A special thank you to Dean Signs for the attention to detail in the 
signage he has displayed on the bus. 
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Donation Greatly appreciated 

 

Please make a note in your diary! 
 

   The Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed and IGA St 
Georges Basin will be conducting a Papa Smurf 
drive by. during this Easter and you are invited 
to keep an eye out for the ladies driving around 
without a top on, in the Pink Convertible! 
 
   

 

  
   On another issue... Here are some early 
plans of the new home base for the Sanctuary 
Point Men’s Shed, which may be changed after 
community ideas are sought, on other plans 
which will be suggested by the Men’s shed at a 
later date. 



 
 

    In the interest of public safety, I have included the following information, which I received in an 
email from CDC who is the Centres for Disease Control and is the national public health institute 
of the United States. 
 

   As New South Wales, Victoria and South Australia ban on commercial Solariums ( Sun beds,) 
come into force on the 31st December 2014 and the Australian Autumn is now in the 2nd month, 
it would represent an increase in the use of other means of tanning the body, with the belief that 
indoor tanning is safe. 
 

   I believe as concerned citizens, if you see something that is Wrong, we should try to do some-
thing to correct the problem or minimise the danger... Hopefully! Someone who reads this, may 
have second thoughts about using tanning beds, or at least will have another view to consider!  

 

For CDC Web Site 
Type in capitals CDC.GOV then click onto Centres for Disease Control and Prevention 
 

Page 7 



 
 

Page 8 

    
 Last month I included an article on a clump of CASUARINA  EQUISETIFOLIA 
(Beach she-oak) that has been impeding the view, from the ambulances, which are being des-
patched from the Culburra Beach Ambulance Station (see circled trees in picture below). 

 
   I am pleased to say that a concerned citizen, 
who is a resident of Orient Point, informed me 
last month, of the ongoing complaint with 
council, in her endeavour to have these trees 
removed from the sight of line from the Cul-
burra Beach Ambulance Station. 
 
   Since my article last month, I have been in-
formed that a motion was lodged with, both the 
Culburra Beach and Orient Point Progress As-
sociations to contact Council again on this issue 

and the person who contacted me, sent her personal letter to the Editor of the South Coast 
Register on this 2 year outstanding issue with council. 
 
   I have now been informed, that the person who informed me, has received a letter from 
council and the trees will be removed in a short period of time! 
 
   When these trees are removed, I will consider that this issue has been resolved, not only by 
the determination of Concerned Citizens of the Shoalhaven, But, by the current Mayor, 
Councillors and a General Management Administration who are listening to the people of 
the Shoalhaven! And for this... We thank you!   

NSW Rural Fire Service have almost completed their latest Fire Station at 
 Vincentia, alongside of the Bay & Basin Leisure Centre. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   Here is the new base for the CROSSROADS RURAL FIRE SERVICE almost 
in completion, and ready to cover the fire service from the amalgamation of 
Sanctuary Point, Hyams Beach and Erowal Bay fire services. 
 
   On behalf of the Sanctuary Point Concerned Citizens Newsletter, I welcome 
the three brigades into their new location and encourage the community to sup-
port the Crossroads Fire Service in their future.        Editor: Dennis Williams  

Photo taken 
Thursday 
3rd April 

2014 



 
 

Page 9 

the Sanctuary Point Concerned Citizens Newsletter, Congratulates the 
Sanctuary Point & Districts Community Bank Branch on its 10 years 

anniversary, celebrated on the 4th April 2014. 

This is the official 
Media Release 

dated 14th March 
2014 

 on the Proposed 
Bay and Basin Skate 

Park Locations  
Announced. 

 
   I am pleased to see that  
council has identified the 
funding in their Long 
Term Financial Plan for 
the delivery of a District 
Skate Park at  the Bay & 
Basin Leisure Centre and 
Council will be submitting 
a funding submission for a 
local youth park ( includ-
ing skate park upgrade) at 
Francis Ryan Reserve. 
 
    I have already sent in my 
thoughts to Council, on 
this decision and if council 
is in a position to acquire 
such funding for Skate 
Parks... Perhaps they will 
find the funding for better 
infrastructures within our 
49 towns and villages of the 
SHOALHAVEN. 



 
 

   The Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed is a fully incor-
porated, registered charity and they have started their 
long overdue, return to Sanctuary Point... Their jour-

ney may be hastened , as they make arrangements to 
Plan and Build their home base at Clifton Park, Sanctuary 

Point... If you would like to support them in any way, that may 
hasten their return, please contact  them on  4447 8634 

 or go on line at:     www.sanctuarypointmenshed.org  
      and make a donation 
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If  you think something is Wrong, phone it in on the 
POLICE ASSISTANCE LINE… call 131 444 It will be recorded as an Inci-
dent and passed on to the appropriate Police Station to follow up … It will also be-
come a Statistic and they can be used for the allocation of  Police in your local area. 
  

  Remember... It will be recorded as an incident in the area where it occurred 
and when allocating additional resources to an area, priority is usually given to the 
areas, where phoned in incidents are reported... These indicate where hot spots are 
and need additional resources! 

HELP  THEM! ... HELP US! ...PHONE IT IN!   131 444 
 

   If  it is an EMERGENCY ... call 000 and ask for Police.  
 

   or  CRIME STOPPERS ... call 1800 333 000  
   When you have had enough! …  Remember … If  you want to stop Crime…  
I mean…You really want to stop Crime… Commit yourself  to a SIGNED STATE-
MENT and you will REALLY give your POLICE something to WORK WITH! 
 

The above information is inserted by the Editor as a community service.  

 

for the  SAFETY OF LIFE AT SEA                        

When you are going on the waters, of the  ST GEORGES BASIN … 
Don’t forget to log on and off with Marine Rescue Sussex Inlet, for 

the safety of your life on the water. (27 MHz Chn: 88 VHF Chn: 16) 
  Or Telephone:    4441 3555.  

      
                Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service              for                     


